OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Note Starting Time & Location

Meeting of the: Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton
Date /Time: Tuesday, October 16, 2012 @ 5:30 PM
Location: Conference Room, Fire Station — 400 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Eric Olstad - Chair, Michael Engelberger, Tom Majewski, Sony Swangstu — Vice Chair, Mayc
Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications:
2 Reports: Activity, Yardwaste, Street Openings
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Presentation from Angus Young on Street Department Facility Space Need Study — Jeff
Hazekamp
Item # NEW BUSINESS
4 Approve September 18, 2012 Meeting Minutes
5 Discussion on 2013 & 2014 Street Construction Projects & Engineering Services
6 Future Agenda Items:
ADJOURNMENT
cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Tim Onsager Stoughton
School District, Tamarah Fleres / Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/W1
State Journal/Capital Times, Gerald Olsen - 317 Prospect Lane, Jeff Hazekamp jeffh@angusyoung.com

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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Department
September 15 — October 15
2012

Time to get those rakes ready, leaves are starting to fall and crews will start fall leaf
collection on October 15", Leaf collection will continue until November 30th, leaves
must be raked out by November 26th. (Weather permitting)

Street staff have prepped leaf collection drop off sites for upcoming season.

Pavement tape crosswalks were installed on N. Page Street Construction Project; Mega
Rentals did the grinding of the pavement to prepare the site for pavement tape.

October brush collection average for the month with 52 truckloads of brush collected.
There will be 1 final brush collection the first week of November.

Yardwaste site having a lot of fall cleanup materials dropped off. Yardwaste site will
remain open until Tuesday November 20th (Full yardwaste report included in packet).

Spray patch machine was out patching streets, crews focused on patching West Main
Street.

All the tree stumps have been grounded out and filled with dirt and grass seeded.
Street crew winterized water fountains in cemetery and on Lynn Street.

Mechanic is keeping busy with monthly equipment preventive maintenance and
performing repairs. Mechanic has started the new process were all city fleet preventive
maintenance and repairs will go through Street Department and record keeping of all fleet
maintenance is computerized and will be used to assist with new purchase requests. (Fire
Department fleet had yearly preventive maintenance performed, leaf machines ready for
season, repairs on Whirlwind street sweeper, maintenance/repairs on Police fleet).
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Spray patch machine was out patching streets, crews focused on patching West Main
Street.
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Mechanic is keeping busy with monthly equipment preventive maintenance and
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Parks Department continues to mow parks, prep soccer and flag football fields. Parks
crews also continue daily park cleanup of trash and restrooms. Parks crew along with
street staff installed new playground structure at Dunkirk Park.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown, cleaning fleet and garage, sign and traffic signal repairs, hauling yardwaste,
clean stormwater inlets after rain events, and fixing flags and downtown street lights.
Respectfully Submitted,

Kar[ D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent
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2012 September Yard Waste Report

Sept.
Day of Week Users
Tues. 142
Thurs. 150
Sat. 394
Total: 686
Sept 2012 Yard Waste Users
Total 686
Tues.
21% ATues.
Sat. Gﬂwrs' EThurs.
7% 22% oSat.
September
Day of Week # Bags
Tues. 620
Thurs. 689
Sat. 1171
Total: 2480
September 2012 Yard Waste # Bags
Total 2480
1500 174
1000 620 689
0 - T
Tues. Thurs. Sat.
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Date: October 10, 2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Presentation Space Needs Study from Angus Young

Mr. Jeff Hazekamp from Angus Young Associates will be in attendance to present information on the
different types of facility space needs studies available, approaches and process the city can use to make
decisions and assist with building a new street department facitilty, and answer any questions.

Please let me know if you have any questions
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Public Works Commiittee
Tuesday, September 18, 2012 at 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall — 381 E Main St

Members Present: Alderpersons; Eric Olstad, Sonny Swangstu, Michael Engelberger, Mayor Donna Olson,

Planning Director Rodney Scheel and Street Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent/ Excused: Tom Majewski

Guests: Alderpersons David Kneebone, Tim Swadley and Ryan Harkins (Dyckhoff Properties)

Call to Order: Olstad called the Public Works meeting to order at 6:00 PM.

1)

2)

Communications: Manthe reported on the E Main Street — Project Englneer and City Attorney met with
city staff to discuss defective asphalt work on East Main Street. There will be one more meeting with
general contractor RT Fox (sub Frank Bros.) to try to resolve the situation. The contractor would like to
only mill certain areas and the city is requesting the whole street be redone as the work is considered
defective. If an agreement is made by October, the work |tself may be delayed until the spring of 2013
depending on weather conditions, etc. When the work is: belng done, it is hoped that one lane of the road
can be opened at all times or periodic detours of one or two blocks.

Scheel reported on the N Page St Project — letters WI” be gomg out to the residents affected by the work
letting them know that terrace restoration work will be re-done in the spring of 2013 due to poor
workmanship by contractor and the growmg season for this yeary has only a couple weeks remaining.

Activity Reports: (Manthe reported)

e Walk through inspection of North Page Street Constru:" tion Project resulted in a punch list that the
contractor will have to repa:r a few sections of curb and gutter and redo all the restoration.

both private and pubhc trees Wlth the drought this year trees are very much stressed and are subject
to break dunng strong events For September 60 truckloads of brush was collected.

e Second Chance Resources came in durmg the week of September 10" to do tub grinding of a very
large: brush pile at Cothns Road.” Ctty kept some wood chips and the remaining wood chips were
hauted away by Second Chance Resources (city received discount to have them hauled away)

) Yardwaste site volume is startlng to increase as lawns have rebounded nicely and residents are
mowing yards again. Also startlng to see garden waste dropped off at site.

e Street crews ‘took down and re-installed "Business Park North” sign that was sent into a sign company
to getre- pamted/rehabbed

e Storm water inlets were cleaned after recent rain events.
o Greenway mowing was completed to greenway system. This will likely be last mowing for season.

o Street crews assisted with installing new fishing pier along Riverside Drive. Wheels were installed to
large pier to help ease with the installation.

¢ Mechanic is keeping busy with monthly equipment preventive maintenance and performing repairs.
Mechanic has started the new process were all city fleet preventive maintenance and repairs will go
through Street Department and record keeping of all fleet maintenance is computerized and will be
used to assist with new purchase requests.

e Parks Department continues to mow parks, prep soccer and flag football fields, and cleaning up Troll
Beach inflatable’s and pool building. Parks crews also continue daily park cleanup of trash and





restrooms. Streets and Parks Department crews removed and re-shingled Mandt Park Shelter building.
Parks crew still has playground installation project remaining this year.

Manthe stated that the tub grinding of the brush had been completed and the price was reduced as the
contractor hauled away and used most of the finished product.

Mayor Olson commented on the Street Dept taking the Business Park Sign to be refurbished and
requested that the Industrial Park Sign be looked at.

Old Business:

3)

Forton-Grant Hill Update: Manthe stated that the boiler slag had been completed and that there will be
signage put up this fall along with adjusting the barricades so the hill can be left open in the winter months.
Monies have been set aside in the 2013 budget for more work to be doneon the hill — i.e. fencing and
repair of the concrete retaining wall. , '

New Business:

4)

5)

6)

7)

Approve July 17, 2012 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Engelberger, seconded by Swangstu to
approve minutes. Motion passed 4-0 with Mayor voting.

Request from Dyckhoff Properties to P(irchase City Property” adlacent to 335 Industrial Circle:
Scheel descnbed the current situation and some hlstory on the property Dyckhoff Proper’ues would like to

NMotion by Engelberger. secondex:ﬁby Swangstu, to recommend to the Finance Committee to allow
and proceed W|th the sale of the property at 335 Industnal Clrcle to Dyckhoff Properties with the

Discussion on Emerél(_i Ash Borer: Olstad stated that he would like the council to be more informed of

this situation as, if Emerald Ash Borer (EAB) was discovered, it would have a dramatic financial impact on
the city. Currently the City of Stoughton is surrounded by counties that have already discovered EAB.
The nearest community is Janesville. Olstad would like to be pro active on this situation and have some
type of guidelines to follow including private properties, treatment, who's allowed to work in the
community, how homeowners will pay as the costs could be extreme and what to do with the wood as it
cannot leave the city limits. Mayor Olson asked if there could be a special assessment and time frame to
help the homeowners with removals. The Tree Commission and the Urban Forester have already begun
discussing and developing a plan. Several members stated that there should be a Committee of the
Whole meeting to make all alderpersons aware of the magnitude of this issue and the problems it may
present to the community. Action ltem: After the budget process has been completed a Committee
of the Whole meeting will be set to include a presentation with information and options.





8)

9)

10)

11)

12)

13)

Street Department Facility Discussion: Manthe included a summary on what has transpired over the
years with regards to this issue. In 2004 a garage study was done and at that time the building was
determined to be too small and there is no room to expand at the current site. Manthe feels there should
be a long term strategic plan. Land Options have been discussed both to build a new facility and to
remodel a building(s) on a different site but the budget has not allowed for that to happen. Currently there
are some funds being held for repairs to the current building. Manthe has met with a company that does
need studies for municipal facilities and stated that this study would cost $5,000. Recommendation to
staff: Check the amount of the funds that are currently being held and have Finance Director
Laurie Sullivan include this topic in the budget discussion. Manthe is. to also contact Angus &
Young for a needs study presentation to the Public Works Commlttee at the October meeting

Review Department of Planning & Development Budgeting for. Outcomes Offers: Scheel brought to
the committee’s attention that offer # five was new and will allow to track overSIth of other city department
projects. Planning Department is also requesting admlnlstratrve staff to handle paperwork and greet
residents, etc. S

Review Streets & Parks Department Budgeting for Outcomes Offers: Manthe drscussed several
changes he had made in his offers which included moving brush collection from Urban’ Forestry into a new
separate offer of Brush Collection and reducing the amount: of months which brush is collected (from 8
times to 4 times — April, May, October and November)) and contmurng with no curbside chipping which
allows for the brush pickup to be done more efficiently. Also a change was requested in the Snow & Ice
Maintenance Offer to request LTE’s for the sidewalk snow removal to minimize over time paid at a higher
rate and decreasing the Park’s employees summer hours because of be ing called out in the winter time.
Manthe discussed an idea making our own brine’ WhICh would cost less but also eliminate trucking charges

which are significant. Olstad questioned the change in ’rhe Signs & Markings Offer regarding moving
electrical charges for street lighting to utility bills — just a thought to keep in mind for the future. Another
suggestion made was to create a Forestry Department. Parks Mowmg had fallen below the line — Mayor

Olson stated that she had made an adjustment as she considered this an essential service.

Jefferson Street Pedestrran Brldqe:— Report on Wood Deck Project: Manthe stated that the bridge
still needed to be sealed, however, are waiting for the wood to cure. The committee had requested $5,000
for the project and the end costwas about $3,400 which includes the $200 to finish the sealing. It was

noted that this small amount of work will help maintain the bridge for years and give the City time to

develop a plan for maintenance as the bridge is quite old. Manthe included pictures and Olstad

congratulated the Street Department on a great job and how nice the bridge looked.

Green Tter Legacy Commumtles Charter: Nelson requested this charter be discussed as it would
provide 25’ pomts toward the Urban Forestry Grant that the Tree Commission is seeking if the City became
a member. The goal of the charter is to raise awareness in communities, be careful of the environment
and look at energy saving methods. After discussion the committee felt more time was needed to
research this program, review the pro’s and con’s of being a member and due to the short time in order to
do all this is would be better if all agreed, to join in 2013.

Future Agenda Items: Street Department Facility

Moved by Engelberger, seconded by Swangstu to adjourn meeting at 7:55 pm. Motion carried 4-0.
Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 9/19/12
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Date: October 9, 2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: 2013 — 2014 Street Construction Projects & Engineering Services

While starting the early process to start planning for the 2013 Street Construction Projects (Church
Street, Ridge Street, Hillside Ave, Lincoln Ave), | contacted Terry Brenny from Stoughton Hospital to see
if they had any comments/concerns for the planned Church Street construction project slated for 2013.
Mr. Brenny informed me that Stoughton Hospital has a major remodeling project set to start in fall of
2013 that included the emergency drive up area and the demolition of the property directly west of the
emergency room drive thru entrance along Ridge Street.

With this new information and to better design the street slope in this area, it may be best to postpone
the Church Street Project until 2014. | would like to discuss with the committee some different options
for street projects and engineering services for the next 2 years.

Street Projects for the next 3 years include;

2013 Total Costs Street Curb/Ramps  Sidewalk Stormwater
Ridge St (P) $50,500 $30,000 $10,500 $5,000
Hillside Ave $98,500 $50,000 $20,000 $23,500

Church St $178,500 $125,000 $20,000 $8,500

Lincoln Ave (P) $298,000 $260,000 $10,000 28,500

Engineering  $75,000

2014 Total Costs Street Curb/Ramps  Sidewalk Stormwater
Palmer Dr (P) $104,000 $95,000 $9,000
Smedal Dr (P) $92,500 $85,000 $7,500
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2014 Total Costs Street Curb/Ramps  Sidewalk Stormwater
S Harrison St (P)$60,000 $55,000 $5,000

Oakwood Ct (P) $82,000 $80,000 $2,000

Sundt La (P) $160,000 $140,000 $10,000 $10,000

W Main St $682,000 $500,000 $10,000 $7,000 $75,000
Engineering  $130,000

2015 Total Costs Street Curb/Ramps _Sidewalk Stormwater
Park St $104,500 $60,000 $20,000 15,500

E Wash St $363,000 $175,000 $35,000 $28,000 $100,000
Fifth St $153,000 $125,000 $15,000 $13,500

Brewer Ct {P) $49,000 $45,000 $4,000

Harrison Ct (P) $47,000 $45,000 $2,000

Gjertson St (P} $80,000 $77,000 $3,000

Industrial Cir (P)$170,000 $155,000 $15,000

Ortega Dr (P) $47,000 $45,000 $2,000

Chapin La (P} $81,500 $60,000 $4,000 $17,500

Truman Rd (P) $47,000 $40,000 $5,000 $2,000

Engineering

Please let me know if you have any questions

$30,000





